
 

Four Forty Niner                                                     Page 1                                                    M arch 2018  

NEWSLETTER CIRCULATION VOLUNTEERS  

 
Carol Rzepny, Janese Baket, Don Baket, Beth Weare, Jane Fischer, Bev 

Gunther, Ruth Kartes, Marion Kolsch, Dolores & Harvey Kroening, 

Kitty Larkin, Sharon Miller, Bonnie Piszczek, Monica Roux, Kathy 

Schiller, Lilli Schwantes, Judy Simon, Lylette Smith 

 

Database and website Coordinator - Christine Cannon 

(Contact Christine with any website changes ccannon@Ameritech.net) 

Postal Distribution Coordinator - Don Baket & Ron Anderson 

Circulation Coordinator - Lylette Smith 

Editor - Steve Fraenzl 

 

Please email articles to Steve Fraenzl at sfraenzl@gmail.com. 

Hard copy may be brought to the Legion office and given to a bartend-

er. Change of address/phone number/email address should go to: 

Legionnaires Ʒ Post Address, Attn: MIKE CANNON, Adjutant  

Auxiliary Ʒ Post Address, Attn: ANITA CATURA, Membership 

S.A.L. Ʒ Post Address, Attn: BRAD CATURA, Adjutant 

Four Forty Niner  
Cudworth - Stenz - Griesell - Smith American Legion Post 449  

Brookfield, Wisconsin  

Charter Received April 1946   

Serving God, Veterans & Country  

Commanderôs Message 
By Alex Kolander, 414-322-8702 

 

GREETINGS FELLOW 

LEGIONNAIRES: 

Another positive month in the black to 

report. (A note of interest, following is 

overheard bar talk:  ñI donôt believe that Kolander paid off 

the $45,000 dollars that fast.  I think something is wrong.ò  

Believe me genius, I did not take the money out of my 

bank account!  Remember, our finances are open to all 

members at any time, by contacting the Finance officer and 

requesting a date and time to meet with him you can see 

the figures. (Good business management pays dividends). 

Keep in mind the Commanders incentive program: 

A. Get someone to sign up for a hall rental and receive a 

free Friday night fish fry. 

B.  Any member who signs up three new members will 

receive a $50.00-dollar bill. 

Please take notice that in April the nomination Committee 

will announce the nominees that the committee has 

selected for all the positions that are up for election and re-

election. The nominating committee is made up of six (6) 

officers. Four of these are past post Commanders, and two 

(2) are members at large. This committee is charged with 

the great responsibility of selecting a slate of capable 

candidates who they deem appropriate to assume office. It 

is important for all members to realize that the people 

nominated for each position are the best qualified for that 

position. We must also keep in mind that natural 

progression from one position to the next higher position 

is what we want to achieve. This provides the most 

qualified person to ultimately become the highest 

position of Post Commander. 

In order to allow as many members to vote as possible we 

are now conducting voting from 11:00 AM on May 22nd, 

2018 until 6:00 PM. There will be members of the  
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(Commander cont.) 

nomination committee checking current membership and 

monitoring the voting procedure. This window now allows 

our older members who would not normally drive at night 

to come in during daylight hours and vote for post officers 

and have true representation of our membership. 

I would like to introduce our new 1st and 2nd Vice 

Commander. Our new 1st Vice Commander is a person 

with prior service on the board as the 1st and 2nd Vice 

Commander and most recently has served as our past Post 

Commander, Mr. Mike Daigle. Welcome aboard Mike. 

Our new 2nd Vice Commander is Mr. Mike Noonan, who 

has voiced great interest in getting involved and helping 

our Post move forward with his many ideas we have talked 

about already. Welcome aboard Mike. 

Please welcome these two fine members aboard when you 

see them. 

Please remember what God has said to us: 

ñFor am I now seeking the approval of man, or of God?  Or 

am I trying to please man?  If I were still trying to please 

man, I would not be a servant of Christò. 

Until the next time, may God bless you and yours. 

Service Officerôs Messageé     

By Richard Strehlow  

(262-641-0977) 

Last Bugle (Members)é  

Clarence  Graff WWII     George Andrekopoulos WWII     

Eldred Zimmerman Korea    Eugene Schulist WWII              

Erwin Kiefer WWII          Harold Boche WWII 

Last Bugle (Non-Members):  

Oswaldo Garza Peace Time    Raymond Hopkins WWII          

Paul Prekop Korea                  Robert Hauck  Vietnam 

Constantine Karegeanes WWII   Walter Schmidt Korea               

John Hornak Korea              Dwight Johnson WWII                         

Carl Wagner Korea              Georgia Vlasis WWII                      

Donald Sebastian WWII         Robert Winkelmann WWII        

Donald Schultz WWII          Donald Calhoun Korea              

Howard Borckel WWII / Korea   Louis Galaks WWII                 

James McVey WWII              Robert Fojut WWII                      

David Brieger Vietnam             Joseph Hurst WWII 

Sick Bay:  None Reported.                                                                          

If you know of a member that wishes to be listed in Sick Bay, 

please call me.  

Notes of Interest: 

I would like to thank the following families for their generous 

contributions to our Post for the Honor Guardôs service for their 

loved ones. The Mechenich Family, The Manz Family, The Rozga 

Family, and The Schulist Family. 

Honor Guard News: 

The Post 449 Honor Flight Crew plaque has been ordered. 

Upcoming Honor Flights for 2018 are as follows; April 14th (2 

flights), May 5th (2 flights), June 2nd (1 flight). As more members 

go on these flights, their names will be added to the plaque. The 

new plaque will have 36 current Post 449 flight members names on 

it. 

If you would like to be a member of our Honor Guard Unit or are 

thinking about it, please contact me. You are eligible if you are a 

current Legion Family Member. This includes S.A.L. & Auxiliary 

Members. We have lost several members in the past six months 

and need more active, available members at this time. Please give 

it some thought. 

Our Post has acquired a floor scrubber machine at the cost of 

$500.00. Your Post Honor Guard Unit has donated $250.00 to aid 

in the purchase of this machine. The SAL & VFW have also made 

contributions to help cover the remaining cost.  

 

MOTORCYCLE RAFFLE

2015 HARLEY FXDF DYNA FAT BOB 103 

TICKETS $10.00 EACH.  DRAWING ON 9/3/18              

AT HALS HARLEY DAVIDSON AT 2:00 PM.  THE WINNER 

CAN HAVE THE BIKE RE-PAINTED TO A PERSONAL 

COLOR, DECALS, NAME, ETC.  TICKETS AVAILABLE AT 

HALS HARLEY DAVIDSON OR LEGION POST 449 AT 3245 

N 124TH ST, BROOKFIELD, WI. 

(Proceeds benefit American Legion Post 449) 
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(Service Officer, Cont.) 

V.A. News & Info:  

1- This year marks the 50th anniversary of the start of one of the 

most significant battles of the Vietnam War -- the Battle of Khe 

Sanh. Across the U.S., groups of Vietnam veterans are gathering to 

commemorate the 77-day battle, in which some 6,000 

U.S. Marines defended a small combat base from tens of thousands 

of North Vietnamese fighters. Others are making plans to attend a 

reunion of Khe Sanh veterans scheduled for August in 

Washington, D.C. One recent gathering took place in Oroville, CA. 

Its organizer is Tom Horchler, 71, who served at Khe Sanh as a 

lance corporal with the 1st Battalion, 13th Marines Headquarters 

Battery Motor Transport Section. "They say it was the Marines 

who fought there," Horchler told the Chico Enterprise-Record, "but 

just about every branch of the service was there. "There are not 

many battles in history where guys from different branches fought 

shoulder to shoulder," he added, "but Khe Sanh was one of them." 

In Michigan, the Oakland Press reported that Chaplain Ron 

Rayner, 71, of Oakland County, is trying to reach local Khe Sanh 

veterans who can accompany him to the Washington event. He and 

other members of Khe Sanh Veterans Inc. will participate that 

week in a washing of the Vietnam Veterans' Memorial Wall. In 

Maine, Khe Sanh veterans Ralph Sargent and Evan Plourde told 

the Kennebec Journal they were making plans to attend the Khe 

Sanh commemoration in Washington. Sargent, 82, was a gunnery 

sergeant in Khe Sanh -- and, at 33, an "old man" among a group of 

guys in their 20s. Plourde, 70, was a Marine private first class who 

carried an M60 machine gun during his time at Khe Sanh. He 

recalled a brutal attack that occurred on Feb. 23, 1968. "We were 

in our foxhole for hours," he said. "When we came out and picked 

up the pieces, there were a lot of casualties." Both men said they 

feel lucky to have survived the battle. "There was just somebody 

out there looking over me," Plourde said. "I sure wish that 

happened for the guys we lost." 

2- As of Jan. 1, 2018, most TRICARE Prime enrollees no longer 

need a referral for urgent care visits and point-of-service charges 

no longer apply for urgent care claims. Active duty service 

members (ADSMs) should continue to visit military hospitals and 

clinics for care. ADSMs enrolled in TRICARE Prime Remote who 

do not live near a military hospital or clinic do not need a referral 

when seeking an urgent care visit. If you use TRICARE Select or 

any other TRICARE plan, you may visit any TRICARE-authorized 

provider, network or non-network, for urgent care. Contact 

your regional contractor to help you find an appropriate urgent care 

facility or provider. 

3- The U.S. Department of Veterans Affairs (VA) and the 

Department of Health and Human Services (HHS) Centers for 

Medicare and Medicaid Services (CMS) have announced a 

partnership to share data, data analytics tools and best practices for 

identifying and preventing fraud, waste and abuse. CMS continues 

to focus on reducing and eliminating fraud, waste and abuse in 

Medicare. VA plans to capitalize on the advancements in analytics 

CMS has made by concentrating on its use of advanced 

P) 414 889 6306

 

technology, statistics and data analytics to improve fraud detection 

and prevention efforts. By using CMSô successes in its program 

integrity protocols, VA will be able to close existing gaps in its 

own claims payment process. 

4- Thousands of Tricare users who were overcharged for drugs in 

early January after the system's pharmacy contractor 

misunderstood a series of system changes will be sent refunds by 

mail, Tricare officials said. Express Scripts, which manages the 

system's pharmacy program and originally said 35,000 users were 

impacted by the glitch, "has informed the government it will 

process and mail all reimbursement checks by early February." 

5-The Department of Veterans Affairs (VA) has announced that 

100 percent of its more than 1,000 medical facilities across the 

country now offer same-day services for urgent primary and 

mental health-care needs. Same-day services means a veteran with 

an urgent need for primary care and mental health-care receives 

services that may include: a face-to-face visit with a clinician; 

advice provided during a call with a nurse; a telehealth or video 

care visit; an appointment made with a specialist; or a prescription 

filled the same day, depending upon what best meets the needs of 

the veteran.  

6- TRICARE beneficiaries taking certain maintenance drugs for 

diabetes or high cholesterol are now paying lower or no 

copayments as part of a pilot program. The Medication Adherence 

Pilot Program, launched on Feb. 1, will examine whether people 

are more likely to follow a medication treatment plan when those 

drugs are available at no-or-reduced cost. The program affects 

prescriptions purchased at in-network retail pharmacies and 

through the TRICARE Pharmacy Home Delivery. Two high-value 

medications were chosen for the pilot program: LantusÈ Pens and 

Rosuvastatin, the generic version of CrestorÈ. Participation is 

automatic. The pilot program will run for up to five years. 

7- We've all seen them before; either on our cellphones, the TV 

news, or interstate highway signs. The amber alerts, silver alerts, 

and blue alerts notifying us of missing at-risk people. Now the 

state of Wisconsin has a bill winding its way through the 

legislature to create a "green alert" system for missing veterans. 

Please Rememberééé. That all gave some, but many gave all!                        

 

 

 

      

     

 

http://www.military.com/marine-corps
https://tricare.mil/Plans/HealthPlans/TS
https://tricare.mil/About/Regions
https://www.military.com/daily-news/2018/01/19/about-35000-tricare-users-overcharged-prescriptions.html
https://www.military.com/daily-news/2018/01/19/about-35000-tricare-users-overcharged-prescriptions.html
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Chaplainôs Corner... 
By Harvin Abrahamson, 414-462-0097 

 
During many years in the teaching profession 

one of the great rewards was just knowing that 

in developing a learning concept, I had been 

heard and it was confirmed by a pupils 

response, ñI get it!ò  My immediate thought probably was, ñNow 

that child is really focused!ò 

 

Not so rewarding is when in retrospect I think of situations where 

because of distractions I failed in an explanation, thus leaving a 

void in a childôs learning. 

 

Could I have been more aware of questions, even though they were 

not asked?  Undoubtedly true. 

 

How does God answer our questions, our pleadings, our thanks and 

our praise?  Does He always hear us, or is He distracted by our 

inquiries and therefore not honoring all of our requests? 

 

Have faith, God is focused and He hears everything we bring him 

in prayer and He will respond! 

 

May God bless you and your endeavors in this upcoming spring 

season. 

 

Respectfully, 

 

Harvin Abrahamson, Chaplain 

 

1st Vice Message 
By Mike Daigle, 414-817-2153 
 

Greetings 

I have been asked to serve as First Vice 

Commander of POST 449. I am honored, and 

whole-heartedly accept. I am looking forward to serving the 

Veterans, and Post Family members in our community. One of the 

First Vices duties is the Health, Safety, and Well being of the Post 

membership. I fully intend on ensuring a safe, secure, friendly and 

positive environment for all. 

Service Before Self. 

POST 449 ELECTION 

 

The 2018 Post 449 ELECTION will be held on May 22
nd
 at 

the POST, beginning at 11:00 am and ending at 6:00 pm. 
There will be no absentee Ballots. 

 

To vote, a Post member must present his or her 2018 
American Legion Card listing Post 449 membership and a 
valid picture identification (same as Wisconsin voting 
laws). 

 

The Offices to be voted on are: Commander, First Vice-
Commander, Second Vice-Commander, Third Vice-
Commander, Finance Officer, Chaplain, Service Officer, 
and Sergeant-At-Arms.  All other positions are made by 
appointment. 

 

Following the vote tabulation on May 22
nd
, the new officers 

will be sworn in and immediately assume their duties. 

 

The Election Committee will present a ñRecommended 
Slate of Officersò in the April edition of the Four Forty 
Niner. 

James S. Shire 

Chairman, 

Elections Committee 

*Legion Happy Hour*  
offering discounted  

drink prices  

Every Mon - Sat  

2:00 -6:00pm  
 



 

AUXILIARY DIRECTORY               

 

President      Kathy McCarthy    262-442-5703 
1st Vice President    Shannon Daigle        904-415-1597 
2nd Vice President  Joan Felski      414-418-5816 
Secretary      Marion Kolsch     262-782-6079 
Treasurer      Darlene Baczek    262-853-8413 
Chaplain      Kathy Schiller     414-464-9210 
Membership     Anita ñSamò Catura   414-418-0289 
Sgt.-at-Arms    Bonnie Piszczek    414-257-3919 
Asst. Sgt.-at-Arms  Patricia Winter     414-476-2014 
Historian      Lilli Schwantes    262-785-5520 
Parliamentarian   Kitty Larkin      262-649-3399 
Jr. Past President  Lylette Smith     414-378-4107 
Member-at-Large   Anita ñSamò Catura   414-418-0289 
Member-at-Large   Monica Roux     414-462-1560 

AMERICAN LEGION 

AUXILIARY 

   Empowering Women, Inspiring Communities   
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The Presidentôs Messageé 
By Kathy McCarthy, 262-442-5703   
sixtyschld@yahoo.com 
 

Hello Everyone! 

Another month of cold weather is behind us 

and Iôm looking forward to spring, however, 

we have another month of mixed weather and a lot going on 

with the Auxiliary. 

Mark your Calendars: March 3-4 is the Juniors Conference in 

Plover, WI 

Wednesday March 14th is the Zablocki Vets St. Pattyôs Day 

dinner at the post.  All help is welcome. 

Saturday March 17th we will be doing a raffle while the post is 

doing their corn beef and cabbage lunch.  Raffle items are need-

ed along with baskets and liquor.  Please help to make this a 

successful day. 

Wednesday March 21st, is our County Meeting, where elections 

will be held at the Menomonee Falls post along with more infor-

mation on the Walk/Run/Roll on Saturday June 9th. 

The time is coming for each of us to stop and search our hearts 

and step up to take a position on the Executive Committee.  All 

nominations will be listed on the April 449er.  Please think about 

our goals in helping our Veterans and step up and serve. 

Happy Birthday to our March Birthday Ladies and may you 

have many more! 

Until the next 449er, Stay Healthy and Happy, 

And Iôll see you at the post! 

 

Spring Sale ï Cabins 
for rent 
 

 

CABIN COUNTDOWN  
  

RESERVATION DAY 
Saturday - 4/21 ï 9:00am  

 

10  ɀ More than ten dedicate 

          volunteers are involved in the  
        care & maintenance of your cabin. 

 

9 Υ Your cabin is only 9 miles from  

        most activities & restaurants   
         around Minocqua and Woodruff. 

 

       8 ɀ  Rise & shine, its 8:00 amé 

       time for a delicious breakfast 
       in your fully appointed kitchen. 

 

 7 ɀ  YOUR fabulous, fun-filled 

        7 day vacation awaits. 
 

6 ɀ Each cabin sleeps six persons  

    very, very comfortably. 
 

   5 ï Enjoy 5:00 Happy Hour on 

              your private walk-out deck. 
 
 

4  ɀ For more insightful information, 

    Click on www.449cabins.org  
 

  3 Υ  Choose from 3 beautiful cabins. 
 

 

 2 ð Our rental rates are almost TOO  inexpensive. 
 
 

1 ɀ Ȱ9ÏÕ ÈÁÖÅ #1 vacation ȟ 'Ȣ)Ȣȱ 
 
 

ôVACATION -TIME õ 

ÉÓ ÏÎÌÙ Á ÆÅ× ÍÏÎÔÈÓ Á×ÁÙȦ 
 
 

Wisconsinõs ôGodõs Countryõ awaitsé 

- - - -                                                                                            

Contact Al Reich for personal attention ð 

(262) 523 -4525  
 

http://www.449cabins.org
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2nd Vice Report 
By Joan Felski, 414-463-5787  

 

HOW YOU CAN GIVE TO THE ALA 

FOUNDATION BY SHOPPING ONLINE. 

More and more people are doing their shopping 

online.  Chances are youôve bought something 

on Amazon.com.  Did you know that through 

Amazonôs charitable AmazonSmile program 

you can support the American Legion Auxiliary Foundation?  

Simply sign into Amazon through smile.amazon.com, select the 

American Legion Auxiliary Foundation & just like that Amazon 

donates 0.5 percent of every purchase you make to the ALA 

foundation.  Thereôs no added fee, no catch & best of all youôre 

supporting the ALA Foundation and lives of our veterans, 

military and their families by funding programs of the American 

Legion Auxiliary today and for future generations.   

Also, A Big Thank You for the hostessôs for the fantastic 

luncheon for our meeting this month.  Betty Conlon, Beverly 

Thiele and Doris Dittl. 

Chaplainôs Message... 

By Kathy Schiller, 414-464-9210 

 
Hello Everyone; 

Are you ready to say goodbye to winter? March 

is here and that means spring is just around the corner.  Hopefully, 

the month will come in like a lamb.  

This is the time that the earth begins to stir and all of 

God's creations will begin anew. The spring flowers will start 

poking up from the ground, the grass will begin to green and trees 

will bud. It won't be long until we smell the sweet smells of  

1st Vice Report 
By Shannon Daigle, 904 415 1597 

Greetings All, 

There are many wonderful and exciting events 

and projects happening to support our Veterans 

within the next few months.  Volunteering and 

supporting these events is what our Auxiliary Unit 449 is all 

about.  I thank all of you who have continued to make these 

programs a success.  

Please watch for updates at the post as well as articles in the 

newsletter with regards to Project HOPE.  Hope is our Auxiliary 

PTSD Service Dog in training who was adopted in December.  She 

is currently residing with her trainer, once training is complete she 

will be placed with a deserving veteran.  A committee has been set 

up to make sure of the continuing success of this project.  The 

committee will have their first meeting this month and then will 

continue to meet monthly to discuss topics such as Fundraising, 

Budget, Advertising, and Dog Appearances.  I would like to thank 

the below committee members for your participation in this special 

project. 

Kathy McCarthy 

Lylette Smith 

Kitty Larkin 

Darlene Baczek 

Sierra Cannon - Junior Auxiliary Representative 

Diane Steckman - Pet World 

Kathy Zee 

Pat Mustapich 

Linda Bobot - Haven Inc - Hopes Trainer 
 

If you are aware of any Junior members (grandchildren, children) 

that would like to participate in this important project please give 

me a call.  Once I receive their contact information I will be 

forwarding the information to our Junior Chairman and 

Representative Sierra Cannon.  She will be setting up meetings and 

fun projects for our Juniors so we will be able to raise money for 

HOPE.   

I look forward to sharing with you the progress of Project HOPE! 

We will be serving a St Patrick's Day dinner to include Corned 

Beef and Cabbage to our veterans and friends from the Zablocki 

VA.  We once again will have music as well as horse racing.  The 

dinner will be on Wednesday, March 14th.  The veterans will 

arrive at 5:30pm.  This is one of the most important events our 

auxiliary holds each year for our veterans.  If you would like to 

volunteer, make a dessert, or donate any lightly used clothing, new 

socks and underwear, etc, please feel free to contact me.  

Another Reminder - our yearly poppy distribution is quickly 

approaching in May.  The purpose of this program is to honor the 

veterans for their service and sacrifice by promoting and educating 

of the Poppy's history.  Please watch for your Poppy to arrive with 

your newsletter in April.  This event helps us be able to continue 

our support for our many Veteran Service activities.  Please 

consider either donating or volunteering to distribute 

Poppy's.  Please watch for more information to come.    

I would like to thank each and every one of you for your continued 

support for these important projects, without all of you we would 

not be able to make these a success! 

God Bless 

            (Photo:  Amazon.com) 

Thank you to everyone who sent me cards after my back surgery on 

January 9th.  All the cards, visits and phone calls are very much 

appreciated.  Thank you, Mae Brielmaier 
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(Chaplain cont.) 

hydrangeas, lilies, and lilacs.       

For Christians, it is the time for Lent, which began on February 

14th, with Ash Wednesday, in preparation for Easter. 

March 17th is St. Patrick's Day. We will celebrate with the wearing 

of the green, corned beef, and cabbage, irish soda bread, green 

beer, whiskey, and dancing. 

Here is an Irish blessing: 

May the road rise up to meet you 

May the wind be always at your back 

May the sun shine warm upon your face 

the rains fall soft upon your fields 

and until we meet again,  

May God hold you in the palm of His hand. 

 

At this time I would like to take a few moments in prayer for all 

those who have lost their lives in the school shooting in Florida this 

week. Please keep them and their families and loved ones in your 

prayers. May God grant them eternal rest. And bring them to 

everlasting peace.  Amen. 

Notes From The Membership 

Teamé 
By Anita (Sam) Catura 

414-418-0289,  acatura@wi.rr.com 

 Auxiliary Membership Article for March 

449er. 

Our membership as of this writing stands at 435 

(80%). Great job everyone! We do have 2 more 

new members in process. If you have NOT paid your 2018 dues, I 

would ask you - why not? Remember our mission is to support our 

veterans. Even if you cannot make it to meetings or some of the 

events, your dues help both locally and nationally. Another 

important note, the 2019 dues will be increasing and if you were 

ever considering becoming a Paid Up For Life member; now is the 

time to apply before the July rate changes.  What a great honor it is 

to say I am a PUFL member and I have made a lifelong 

commitment to support our veterans and their families. I will be 

happy to give you the application and the rates. If you call me, 

leave a call back number and brief message. I will call you back 

within 24 hours.  

If you do not like the direction our leadership is taking, be it the 

Post, Unit, Squadron, County, District, Department or National:  it 

will be changing! There are elections coming up for all areas and I 

would encourage members to step forward if you want to see a 

change. DO NOT SIT BACK AND MAKE NEGATIVE 

COMMENTS OR COMPLAIN! (This is the easy thing to do). You 

can make a difference by running for an office.   No, you may not 

get elected, however; you can feel good that you tried. We must 

always remember why we are members of this wonderful 

American Legion Family. We need to be united if we are to 

continue to make a difference in the lives of our veterans. We need 

to continue to pay our dues and be active members of the 

American Legion Family! 

Thank you to the following ladies who have been members for 2 

continuous years and hopefully have made the commitment to 

continue for many more years.  

Gwendolyn Badzinski, Bonnie Brokema, Heidi Butler, Teresa 

Clemetson, Courtney Clemetson, Erin Fadeski, Sue Gies, Kay 

Hoffmann, Pamela Jaques, Carol Jensen, Elizabeth Karger, Megan 

Karger, Sue Kolesari, Ashley Krueger-Rook, Mary Lemke, Amelia 

Marksman, Dawn Matthews, Ivy Ratkowski, Carrie Ray, Alexis 

Rhodes, Lynette Rice, Patricia Rice, Jennie Riemer, Joanne Seeger, 

Diane Steckman, Dawn Steinfuhr, Anita Suhaysik, Karen Sweet, 

Romona Tetzlaff, Rita Tylke, Jill Vanderveen, Trisha Wilson, 

Debbie Wink. 

Please: again I would ask anyone who has not renewed your 

membership, please reconsider and remember why you became a 

member in the first place. I read and hear comments that our 

members joined to help and support ALL VETERANS but then the 

same members use other excuses for not continuing membership. I 

would ask you to:  STOP - THINK - REMEMBER who do you 

honor? Who do you support? It is Service NOT Self! 

County Corner 

There will be a meeting of the Waukesha County American Legion 

on March 21st at 7pm at the Menomonee Falls post. For the 

Auxiliary this is a very important meeting as we will be electing 

new officers. You will want your vote to count. An installation and 

recognition program for the County Legion and Auxiliary will be 

held at Post 449 on Thursday, June 21st. Be watching for more 

details as they become available.  

Also at this meeting we will discuss plans for the Waukesha 

County Council Walk/Run/Roll event slated for Saturday, June 9th 

at Fowler Park in Oconomowoc. The goal this year is to raise 

$9,000 to benefit several Veteran facilities. We will have packets 

of information available for all Units to pick up to share with your 

members.  

Want more information and see how you can helpéé.come to the 

meeting on March 21st at the Menomonee Falls post.  

Stinky Sandwiches 

ñStrong Blood Drive yesterday,                 

Carolé..must have been your stinky sand-

wichesé..those are wonderful!  Great work, 

100% production, saving nearly 69 local  

patient lives this week and next.ò 

Good words from Don Kuhl, BCW Blood 

Program Consultant.  Don is referring to the high-demand liver & 

onions sandwiches usually made by Katie Metzelfield.   

Thanks to 2 dual red donors, 2 walk-ins plus the ñregularsò, all 

helped the cause.  Next drive will be Wednesday, May 2, 1:30-

5:30 pm.  Sign-up NOW: carolelers@outlook.com /262-691-5873. 

mailto:acatura@wi.rr.com
mailto:carolelers@outlook.com
tel:(262)%20691-5873
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Come Gamble with Us  
MARCH 22, 2018 

Bus Trip  

FROM   Post 449   

TO    Four Winds Casino, New Buffalo, MI                                                                                           

Bus Leaves at 8:00 am Sharp!  

Returns Approx. 8:30 pm. Approximately 2 pick 

up points                                                                         

Cost $42.00 (Non Refundable) 

Payment Required to Hold Reservation 

Includes $10.00 Lunch Voucher  & 

 $15.00 Towards Gambling 

Drinks, Snacks and FUN on the Bus! 

Contact Joan Felski at (414) 418-5816 

Seating is Limited! 

SONS  

OF THE  

AMERICAN LEGION  
 

OFFICERS DIRECTORY 

 
Commander     Leigh Rainer     262-549-1939 
Vice Cmdr.     John Mahoney     414-750-7872 
Vice Cmdr.     Mike Daigle      414-817-2153 
Adjutant/Chaplain  Brad Catura      262-617-2749 
Finance Officer   Mike Pook      414-467-6544 
Judge Advocate   Rick D Steinberg     262-784-2511 
S.A.L. Advisor    Mike Daigle      414-817-2153 
ALA Advisor    Sam Catura      414-418-0289 
Bar Comm. Rep.   Leigh Rainer     262-549-1939 

Greetings from the Squadron Commander 
By Leigh Rainer, 262-549-1939 
 

 Hello, and greetings to all from the Grand Puba of the S.A.L. 

Well, here we go and your S.A.L. will be hosting a lot of 

functions in 2017.  Mike Pook will be stating them in his report. 

One of the events that we had last year was the ñweaponsò 

drawing, and a lot of people were asking if we will be having 

another one this year. Yes we will.  It be held from Memorial 

Day to the 4th of July. The winner will have their choice of 

ñweaponsò or a cash payout of $500. Again, I want to THANK 

all the members of our S.A.L. for coming up with all the 

different ideas that we can do for our Legion and the community. 

This is who we are and this is what we will continue to do. 

The other day I was depressed and was going to jump out a 10th 

floor window. They sent a priest to talk to me. I knew I was in 

trouble when he said, ñon your marké..ò 

We are the ñSons of the American Legionò, a team you can 

depend on. 

God bless our veterans, our military and the United States of 

America. 

My Two Cents... 
By Mike Pook, Squadron 449 Finance Officer 

  
My Two Cents 

By Mike Pook 

Squadron 449 Finance Officer 

Every day there are many brave men and women who leave their homes to 

defend our country, and left behind are their families to cope. After the 

parentôs deployment, itôs the kids who are lonely and heartbroken over 

daddies or mommies departure. Between now and June, a minimum of 325 

Wisconsin soldiers will be deployed. To help ease the separation between 

parent and child, the SAL attends the deployment events and passes out 

the GI Josh kits to the kids. In addition, the deploying parent also gets a 

plush puppy to take with them.  

 Giving out the Josh Dogs is a global effort between the Squadrons and the 

State SAL organization. Falling under the Children & Youth Pillar of the 

American Legion, the SALôs GI Josh Dogs is one of the more successful 

projects.  However a recent deployment has greatly reduced the State 

SALôs back stock and more puppies are needed. There are several more 

deployment ranging to require a minimum of 325 soldiers. So now 

through June, there is requirement of a minimum of 325 GI Josh Dogs. At 

the cost of $30.00 each, the Squadrons and State SAL needs to fund raise 

equaling $9,750.00. This does not include the cost of the Josh Jr dogs.  

As you can see, more donations are needed. Please be generous and send 

us any amount. 

Put it in an envelope, mark it SAL, Josh Dogs and give it to the bartenders, 

Mike Pook, 

Brad Catura, SAL Liaison Mike Daigle or ALA Liaison Sam Catura. Your 

gift of money will go directly to the Josh Dog Project that Wisconsin SAL 

is best known for! Your Squadron (449) answered the call by donating 

$350. We are also looking at ways to fund raise in the future.   

The Squadron is looking for donations of items for a basket raffle and 

bakery goods for a June 2nd Josh Dog Raffle. This special Basket Raffle 

and Bake Sale well are held during Saturday night music with The 

Ricochettes. The raffle will be held after the second set about 10pm. The 

Bake sale will be all night long up to the Raffles. All funds earned will go 

to the Josh Dog project. Also there will be some special guests in the Post 

that evening. We are not a going to tell you whom, as you need to be 

present to meet and greet! Once again the Josh Dog Raffle set for June 2at 

10pm. Also the battle of band fans brackets contest is going on.  

 First District SAL meeting is set for March 10, 1pm at Hartland Post. Any 

Squadron 449 member is welcome to attend.  

June 14 & Aug 9 is the Bike & Car Show in the East Parking Lot. 5 to 

9pm. 

"You can't please everyone, and you can't make everyone like you." -- 

Katie Couric 



 
 

POST 449 PROUDLY PRESENTS  
JOYCE BEVAN  on the piano        EVERY FRIDAY NIGHT      4:30 TO   6:30  (No Cover)  

FRIDAY LOUNGE MUSIC 6:30 - 10:00 ( No Cover)  
 

*First Thursdays With Bobby Wey  

*All other Thursdays Karaoke 
 

Public welcome, No Carry-Inôs!    
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MARCH BAND APRIL BAND 

Th 3-1 Bobby Way Solo  Th 4-5 Bobby Way Solo  

F 3-2 Dean Richards F 4-6 Bobby Way w/

Chick  &  JJ 

Sa 3-3 Elwood and the 

Eccentrics   

Sa 4-7 Our House 

F 3-9 Indigo Dog F 4-13 Mike Roddy & 

Elwood Lee 

Sa 3-10 Suave Sa 4-14 Boomer Nation 

F 3-16 Bobby Way & 

Chick Young 

F 4-20 Roger Boll 

Sa 3-17 Ricochettes  Sa 4-21 Ricochettes   

F 3-23 Vintage Vegas F 4-27 Tomm Lehnigk 
  Sa 4-28 Scattered Band 

    

    

    

    

    

    

HAPPY ST.PATRICKS DAY  

MARCH 17, 2018  

 

LUNCH SERVED 1130AM -????  

CORNED BEEF SANDWICH, CHIPS  

& A PICKLE $8.00  

CORNED BEEF DINNER, POTATOES,  

CABBAGE & CARROTS, RYE BREAD  

$12.00  

PIT ROASTED LAMB DINNER, POTATOES, 

CABBAGE, CARROTS, RYE BREAD  

$12.00  

PREPARED BY OõCANNON AND OõCOFTA 

Past Presidents Parley 

The Past Presidents Parley would like to thank everyone 

who helped to make our raffle on February 10th a huge 

success.  We couldn't have done it without each of you 

helping with the many donations and everyone who sup-

ported us by buying tickets and eating lunch.  A "Huge" 

thank you to Pat Mustapich for all the sports dona-

tions!!!  Our success was due to you obtaining the Auto-

graphed Packer Football, Bucks Tickets, Admiral Tickets 

and Brewer Tickets.  A "Huge" thank you also to Troy 

Smith for the donation of the "Fire Pit".  This also is very 

much appreciated and contributed to our huge success!!!   

A sincere thank you to Everyone!!!  From all of the 18 

Lovely Ladies in the Past Presidents Parley 

Music News 

Our Form of Madness... 

Battle of the Band Fans: 

Fill out your Bracket for just $5 

Select your Friday & Saturday bands and be a Winner. 

See Mike Pook or John Mahoney for details 

Deadline extended to March 17.  

Itôs just for fun..... 

1st Place-Chris Cannon 

2nd Place- Brad Catura 

3rd Place-Mike Pook 

4th Place Paul Johnson 

Honorable Mention-The Weare Family 



 

$  MONDAY FUN NITE  $ 
Mark your calendarsðtell everyone!  

 

American Legion Post 449 
3245 N. 124th St., Brookfield 

 
Sign In Drawing at 7:00 pm 

 

TACOS Served By The Legion Family And 

Volunteers  

Support Your Post!  

 
ǒǒǒǒǒPublic Welcomeǒǒǒǒǒ 

Drink Carry Ins Not Allowed   

 

 

 
 
Live 
Entertainment   4:30-10:00 p.m. 

American Legion Post 449 
3245 N. 124th St., Brookfield, WI 

Superb Meal Prepared & Served 

By 
The Legion Family 

Serving From 11:30 - 3:30 & 4:30 - 8:00 
Cod ǅ Perch ǅ Shrimp 

Carry Outs Available ǒ Drink Carry Ins Not Allowed  
 

Call  262-781-0488 Option 3 
ʽʽʽʽʽPublic Welcomeʽʽʽʽʽ 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 
At 

American Legion Post 449 
3245 N. 124th St., Brookfield 

Cooking by Legion family members. 
Brats, Hot Dogs, Burgers as prepared by Alex  

with Sides & Dessert.  
This is a Fund Raiser For The Post  

Minimum $5.00 donation 
KAROKE ALSO SCHEDULED! 

Public Welcome!!!!!  

CudworthʷStenzʷGriesellʷSmith   
American Legion Post 449 

3245 N. 124th St., Brookfield 

 Banquet Hall Rental 

For 

Club Meetings ǅ Retirements 

Award Dinners ǅWeddings ǅAnniversaries 

Birthdays ǅ Graduation & Holiday Parties 

Accommodations For 20-200 . . On-Site Catering 

Full Service Bar . . Affordable Pricing 

For Reservations Contact Mike Cannon 

414-581-1983 
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Playing for your listening and dancing pleasure  

  
Every Second Monday of the Month 1:30 to 3:30 

      $3.00/Person Admission 

 
PUBLIC WELCOME 

at 

American Legion Post 449 

THE LEGION FAMILY VOLUNTEERS 

Rick D. Steinberg, J.D. 

www.rsteinberglawyer.com 



 

 The Appliance Doctor  

          Jeff  Kolsch   

                        Owner 

     Fast Reliable Repair on all 

                Major Appliances 

                            Call 414-419-3686 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Maintenance ð New Installations 

�3�D�X�O�·�V���2�Y�H�U�K�H�D�G���'�R�R�U���6�H�U�Y�L�F�H 
Post Member 

(414) 640-6303 
                        Industrial  

                                Commercial  

                                                Residential 

Auto-Business-Farm-Life-Annuities.  Post Member. 
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     ELMER ZIMMERMAN AND SON PAINTING                                                                                                                   
  Custom Color Mixing    

  

 

  
 

 
Insured           Elmer (262) 781-2488 
Interior & Exterior      Scott  (262) 789-1309 

POST MEMBER 
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